
 

                           Project Details for SGH - FCS 
                       Hemlock Sapling Rescue & Potting 

 
Date: Saturday, November 9, 2019 

 

Where to Meet: Buz Stone's workshop, 9612 Old 441 S, Lakemont, GA 30552.   

See driving directions attached. 

 

Driving: From Fellowship Christian School in Roswell to Buz Stone’s workshop is 89.7 miles. 

Driving time is estimated to be 1 hr and 50 min.  Note:  4-wheel drive is recommended between 

Buz’s workshop and the digging site, so please bring 4-wheel is you have it. 

 

Schedule: 10:00 a.m. – Gather at Buz’s workshop to receive project overview, safety reminders, and 

instructions for the day. 

 10:15 a.m. – Caravan from Buz’s workshop to the project location:  the cabin of Bill & Betsy 

Verner, 573 Taylor Creek Rd, Lakemont, GA 30552 (about 7 minutes).  See driving directions 

attached. 

 10:30 a.m. – Volunteers will set up the potting stations, then divide into small teams (each of 

which will include an experienced SGH Facilitator or other adult), begin rescuing saplings from 

the woods around the cabin, and potting them. 

 12:30 p.m. – Teams will come together at the cabin for a group picnic.  After lunch we’ll 

resume work. 

 By 3:00 p.m. – Our target project completion time is 3:00 p.m.(or earlier if finished).  We’ll stop 

work, clean the tools, load the potted saplings into Buz’s trailer for transport back to his work-

shop, and then head for home. 

 

Terrain: The terrain around the cabin is flat to gently rolling.  We’ll make sure everyone is assigned to a 

work site where they can be safe and comfortable. 

 

What to Wear: Dress for the weather (it may be chilly) and the activity, including long pants and long sleeves, 

sturdy footgear with socks, and rain gear in case of light rain.  We’ll provide work gloves for 

everyone. 

 

What to Bring: We’ll be digging, so bring pointed shovels / spades marked with your name.  Pack a sack lunch, 

personal water bottle and a camera if you like.  We’ll provide some snacks and extra bottled 

water.  If you have any serious allergies (like bee stings), bring whatever you need to manage. 

 

Don’t Bring: This is an environmentally-friendly, pack-it-in pack-it-out event, so please don’t bring any glass 

or Styrofoam items.  Also, as much as we love dogs, please don’t bring them this time. 

 

Registration:  Participants must sign up in advance. 

 SGH volunteers – Contact Donna Shearer at 706-429-8010 or donna@savegeorgiashemlocks.org. 

 FCA students & adults – Contact Gary Barker at 770-656-2938 or garyabarker@aol.com. 

 

PERMISSION FORM:  Anyone under the age of 18 must bring a permission form signed by a parent or 

guardian.  See page 2. 

 

If you have questions, please call or email before the morning of November 9  

as cell phone reception at the cabin may be sketchy. 
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